Hi All
Thanks for registering your interest in attending AOA Maryborough in 2026.
We have received a few enquiries from you asking for more details regarding the Showground Camping and Trailer Parking.
Recently our club members did a run to Gayndah, Bundaberg and Maryborough to let our Austins stretch their legs. 
Whilst in Maryborough we caught up with Council Representatives and gained answers to our questions.
We visited the Showgrounds and saw the motorhome/van area and the designated spot for parking trailers, once the Austin has been unloaded. Other attendees not staying at the showgrounds and are bringing their Austin on a trailer are welcome to park their trailer at the showgrounds for $30 for the duration.
Here is a summary of what we discussed, from the Fraser Coast Council.

"Maryborough Showground and Equestrian Park 23349 Bruce Highway, Maryborough West, Maryborough Queensland 4650
Trailers: Parking a trailer is at patrons’ own risk as Council cannot guarantee security, we also recommend obtaining a trailer lock as security. They do have a random security patrol visit the showgrounds once per night.
Charge for the week will equal the cost of one night camping - $30 each trailer for the stay.
Each patron is to contact the venue and book themselves. Phone 07 4122 1584 or 1300 79 49 29"
or email msep@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

Caravan / Camping:
9 – 16 June 2026 please contact the venue and book under Austins over Australia. $30 per night.
The showgrounds for those who have not been there before is located west of the township on the main Bruce Highway (A1) and it can be a bit tricky entering and exiting the A1 It is safer to take the Maryborough to Biggenden road as there is a fly over with exits and entries to and from the A1
Whilst in Maryborough we spoke to some of the motels and they advised that bookings had commenced for the AOA. If you have not booked yet I suggest you don't wait too long.
Hopefully we will be sending a second newsletter towards the end of August.
Cheers
Ken Parker
Secretary
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